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INSIGHTS
J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 4

 As we look to a new year, numbered two thousand
and twenty-four, we prepare for all that may come
our way. As Christian poet and pacifist Edith
Lovejoy Pierce (1904–1983) puts it, “"We will open
the book. Its pages are blank. We are going to put
words on them ourselves. The book is called
opportunity, and its first chapter is New Year's
Day." These blank pages of days yet to come, offer
us the opportunity to live into our calling by Christ
to work in ministry as we seek to uphold the
teachings of Jesus. John 13:34-35 (NRSVue): 34 “I
give you a new commandment, that you love one
another. Just as I have loved you, you also should
love one another. 35 By this everyone will know
that you are my disciples, if you have love for one
another.” This commandment is one of our guides
as we seek to fulfill the great commission that
Christ issues in Matthew 28:18-20, in which we are
instructed to go out into the world on his behalf as
Jesus is ascending into heaven. Our blank pages of
the new year, should be inspired by what Jesus
has taught us in the gospels, and this notion of
moving outside of ourselves to show people God
and the love that Christ has given to us, inspired
January’s hymn of the month, ‘Lord, You Give the
Great Commission”.

                                        (Continued on page 2)

Pastors Corner:
Jan 1, 2024 -- New Years
Day
Jan 7, 2024 -- New Elder        
Installation, 11a.m.
Jan 15, 2024 -- MLK Day



     Written by Jeffery Rowthorn to the tune of Abbot’s Leigh by Cyril Vincent Taylor, the hymn
fleshes out the words to Matthew 28 by tying them with many other quotations from Christ’s
ministry, such as: “Heal the sick and preach the word” Matthew 10:7-8; “I am with you to the
end” Matthew 28:20; and “Father, what they do forgive” Luke 23:34. These quotes are themed
in each line of the hymns as the writer focus on a type of blueprint for ministry or, for this
Pastor’s Corner, a way of filling each blank page. Line one states plainly the mission of the
church as an entity that heals the sick and preaches the word as we provide witness to the
world around us. Line number two focuses on our service in Christ’s name, as we go out. Line
three centers us on holy communion as we join together at the table, open to all whom desire
to know Christ, with one another. Line four calls for us to put ourselves to work in creating a
just society modeled after Christ’s work of love and care; and finally, the fifth line brings us to
eternity, following our service of faith, hope and love.
         Hymn number 429 is often used during ministers’ ordination service, or commissioning
services for those going out to serve in mission or chaplaincy work. Its tune was written in
the midst of World War Two from a British headquarters location in the village of Abbot Leigh,
and with words written for the sending out young men and women from divinity school upon
their graduation. A hymn that focuses on turning the page from where we are currently
standing, to filling up the blank page of a new day as it was written both in tune and in lyrics. I
hope that you enjoy January’s hymn of the month, as we strive to set ourselves up to write on
each of our blank pages!   
                                                                               Here’s to 2024! 
                                                                    Pastor Patrick

Pastors Corner Continued:

Cervical cancer was once one of the most common causes of
death for American women. The cervical cancer death rate
dropped significantly with the increased use of the Pap test.
Cervical cancer tends to occur in midlife and is most frequently
diagnosed in women between the ages of 35 and 44.

 There will be an estimated 13,200 new cases of
cervical cancer diagnosed this year.

Mitchells Presbyterian Cancer Care Team

After Worship
Social

Join in the Fellowship Hall for
snacks, drinks & conversation after

Sunday services. 

Ushers: Perry Kinsey
                 Kathy Massey  



GOOD TIMERS -
 

Another jolly good time spent with a total of 28 ladies and guys on December 7. We met and
ate at Pepper's in Culpeper and had a choice of the buffet or ordering from the menu. As
usual, a great time was enjoyed by all with good food, lots of conversation and of course lots
of laughs and giggles!   
In previous years we have shopped and wrapped gifts for a family in need. This year being our
first Christmas getting back together, we assisted with the families represented on the Angel
Tree. Individuals in the church bought and wrapped a gift for one of the "little angels" tagged
on our tree in the Fellowship Hall and the Good Timers took up a donation to provide
groceries for each of these two families. Thanks to all of you who gave for this "special gift".
The donations totaled $800 and that enabled us to purchase 2 gift cards of $400 each at
Weis Grocery.  Weis has been a tremendous help with the Manna Ministry, always giving lots
of good food to be used in preparing these meals that are given out every week! 
 
Our next destination is close, in town at Luigi's on Thursday, January 25 at noon. Just in case
Old Man Winter surprises us with a beautiful snow, we want to be close to home for our
January and February get togethers! 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! May 2024 bring you good health and good times!

 Hot News!! This just in! 
At the annual Choir Christmas Party, Mary Scott

was issued a Proclamation by the choir
“declaring and proclaiming that she has been
awarded the position of Most Illustrious Grand
Choir Master and has been afforded all rights,

honors, and privileges that accompany this
exalted position”.  

Please drop by the choir room to see the proclamation
and congratulate Mary Scott on this prestigious award.

Session 

    During 2024, the Session has decided
to meet on odd-numbered months:
January, March, etc. If you have anything
you wish Session to consider, please
keep this in mind. 
           The next Session meeting will be
Thursday, January 11, 2024.

Men of Mitchells

The Men of Mitchells will meet for dinner
at the Church at 6:30 p.m. (note time

change) on January 4, 2024. All men are
welcome to attend.

The Men of Mitchells will meet at the
church on the first Thursday of odd-

numbered months and will go out to
dinner on the first Thursday of even-

numbered months.
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